MINUTES OF THE HARDYSTON TOWNSHIP COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING
HELD ON MAY 22, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Cicerale at approximately 9:30 P.M. with the opening
statement that the meeting had been duly advertised and met all the requirements of the Sunshine
Law. Also present were: Deputy Mayor Kaminski, Councilman Kula, Councilman Verrilli,
Manager Carrine Piccolo-Kaufer, Clerk Jane Bakalarczyk, and Township Attorney Robert
Rossmeissl of Dorsey & Semrau. Councilman Miller was present via Zoom.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:
A. Recreation Committee Appointment — Dean Carrigan
Mr. Carrigan was present for an informal interview with the Council.

B. Hardyston Township Volunteer Fire Department — Ladder Truck Presentation

C. Redevelopment Plan — Lasinski Road — Block 75, Lots 53, 72.01 and 72.02

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Councilman Miller brought up some complaints regarding the Route 23 and Holland Mountain
Road intersection project.

Councilman Cicerale inquired about the Pilz site, energy audit, street lighting, and First Aid
Squad Building. He also suggested making an amendment to the sign ordinance regarding size
requirements for political signs.

PUBLIC COMMENT (in accordance with P.L. 2002, ¢.80): A motion was made and seconded
to open the meeting to the public. All in favor. Motion carried. Resident Anthony Alfano
commented on the Fire Department Ladder Truck presentation.

Resident John Burger asked for an update on the cul-de-sac reconfiguration and the storage of
equipment in the Brecia Farms development. A motion was made and seconded to close the
meeting to the public. All in favor. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT: At approximately 9:25 p.m., a motion was made by Kula to adjourn
seconded by Verrilli. All in favor. Motion carried.

Jane Bakalarczyk, RMC/CMC
Municipal Clerk



